THE CHRONICLE

1984-85 Academic Year Published by the Office of the Vice President

May 3rd #17 of 1985

for Academic Affairs

May 11

CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT COLLEGE

OFFICIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Board of Visitors

At the fourth regular meeting of the Board of Visitors, held on April 29, 1985, the following Resolutions were passed:

Resolution 1: Faculty Compensation
Resolution 2: Faculty Tenured Appointment
Resolution 3: Faculty Tenured Appointment
Resolution 4: Faculty Tenured Appointment
Resolution 5: Promotions of Instructional Faculty
Resolution 6: Faculty Appointment
Resolution 7: Faculty Appointment
Resolution 8: Faculty Leave of Absence
Resolution 9: Faculty Leave of Absence
Resolution 10: Faculty Leave of Absence
Resolution 11: Honors - Tuition Reduction Plan
Resolution 12: Faculty Appointment
Resolution 13: In Appreciation of Bea Kopp

Resolution 13: In Appreciation of Bea Kopp
Resolution 14: Distinguished Service Medallion Award

Resolution 15: Faculty Petition

-- Board Relations Office

New Hours for Purchasing Office

The Purchasing Office has entered the year end push for getting goods and services ordered and received by June 15th. In order to establish uninterrupted time to accomplish the tasks at hand, the office will close from 8-9 AM and 4-5 PM daily for walk-in traffic and telephone requests. This is a temporary arrangement.

For urgent requests during those hours, please leave a message with the receptionist, Ginny Hunt, in the outer office or by calling Ext. 7000.

Your cooperation will be appreciated.

* * * * :

Telephone Equipment

The Department of Information Technology signed a contract for a new Standard Feature Package with C&P Telephone Company effective January 28, 1985 at a reduced cost to the State.

Call Forwarding Variable has been added as part of the standard offerings in the package and included as part of the main line cost for <u>all</u> unrestricted lines. For those unfamiliar with the feature, it enables you to have all your incoming calls ring at another telephone on campus or off campus by using the following procedures:

ring at another telephone on campus:	to activate: when busy or no answer: to cancel:	DIAL (75)Dial Ext. # # will ring. Announce call forwarding DIAL (75)Dial Ext. # Hang up. Your call will be forwarded. DIAL (76)Hang up.
	to activate: when busy or no answer: cancel:	DIAL (75)Dial (9) + outside #. DIAL (75)Dial (9) + outside #. Your calls will be forwarded within 2 minutes. DIAL (76)Hang up.

This feature should be fully implemented on all lines by this date. Any questions should be directed to Corky Babcock, Ext. 7281.

-- Director of Logistics

* * * * *

The Captain John Smith Library will be closed on Sunday, May 12, 1985, and at 5 p.m. on May 13 and 14, 1985.

Beginning May 15, 1985 thorugh the Summer Sessions, the Smith Library will be open regular hours. Professional librarians will staff the Reference Desk between 8 a.m. - 9 p.m. There will be no reference coverage on the weekends.

The Media Department will be open Monday - Thursday, 8 a.m. - 9 p.m., Friday from 8 a.m. - 4:45 p.m., and Saturday and Sunday from 1 p.m. - 5 p.m. during the Summer Sessions.

-- Wendell Barbour, Library Director

NEWS & GENERAL INFORMATION

Retirement Party

Members of the Department of Biology, Chemistry and Environmental Science would like to invite the college faculty and staff to a retirement party for Dr. Aletha Markusen and Dr. Robert Edwards on Friday, 10 May from 15-1700 in the back of the Terrace. Please come, enjoy some munchies and chat with the latest Professors Emeriti.

Open Forum

-- Harold Cones

There will be an open forum discussing the CNC/Riverside Bachelor of Science in Nursing Program on Friday, May 3, 1985, in N125, 2:30 - 4:00 p.m. All Riverside students/alumnae, and interested CNC students are invited to attend. A reception will follow the forum.

-- Dean Durel, School of SS&PS

FACULTY/STAFF/STUDENT NEWS

Professor Sang O. Park presented a paper entitled "The Social and Economic Effects on Marketing Strategies of an Information Economy, Case for Socio-Economic Environment Scanning," at 27th Annual Conference of the Western Social Science Association which was held at Fort Worth, Texas on April 25. The paper was coauthored with Professors Algin B. King and Carl M. Colonna.

Hugh J. Treacy spoke on the topic "Genocide: Present Dangers" at the Holocaust Commemoration held on campus on April 25. The program was sponsored by the War Memorial Museum of Virginia and Cpt. John Smith Library Exhibits Committee.

COMMITTEE INFORMATION & FACULTY BUSINESS

The Honors Council

In its final meetings of the academic year, on April 24 and 29, the Honors Council initiated several practices springing from changes in the Honors Program approved by the faculty at the end of the Fall semester, 1984.

The Honors Program now extends four years instead of two. Styron Scholars moving into their junior years will be electing honors independent study projects in their majors or upgrading existing courses in their majors to honors level. Thanks to the generosity of the Board of Visitors, financial support for these students will continue.

More students are being invited to enter the Honors Program during the freshman year. The Admissions Office is informing students whose high school records are of high quality and whose SAT scores exceed 1000 to meet an honors advisor and to enroll for the honors section of English 103 in the Fall.

A recommendation for the first of two student members of the Honors Council has been forwarded to the VPAA. The other recommendation will follow in the Fall.

During the summer, the Honors Council will elect this year's Styron Scholars from the students who have accepted invitations to join the Honors Program. For the next year, until the question of long-term funding of the Program is revolved, the Board of Visitors has doubled their support of the Program. The Honors Council is grateful and believes that the entire faculty should be heartened by this encouragement of fine students.

To accommodate the new honors students, all faculty members of the Honors Council are participating in advisement. New students are already making appointments, and several have already been on campus.

Finally, the Council hopes to expand its activities during the coming year and requests suggestions from any interested party. We would like to provide two types of activities not only for designated honors students, but also for other capable students who might be interested:

(1) informal discussions of intellectual and social concerns;

(2) picnics; parties; trips to the Chrysler Museum, the Virginia Stage Company, the Smithsonian, etc.

Please forward suggestions to any member of the Honors Council.

Respectfully submitted,

Jay S. Paul (Chair)